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FORTY-FIFTH REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

“PRESENT AND FUTURE OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES”

DIALOGUE OF THE HEADS OF DELEGATION, THE SECRETARY GENERAL, AND THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY GENERAL WITH THE HEADS OF DELEGATION OF THE PERMANENT OBSERVERS

REMARKS BY MR. TANEL SEPP, DEPUTY CHIEF OF MISSION, ALTERNATE OBSERVER
PERMANENT OBSERVER MISSION OF ESTONIA TO THE OAS

 Washington, DC - June 14, 2014
Estonia has been permanent observer of the OAS already for 13 years, since 2002. For a country as far and as small as Estonia, close relations to OAS countries might not seem immediately obvious. Even in present time, distances matter, as well as the availability of resources to cover these distances. We highly value the opportunity to be observers in this organization, especially through our recent initiatives in cyber security. 

The world has experienced incredible economic and social growth as a result of the development and use of ICTs. The Internet and interconnectivity have become powerful tools for social progress and economic benefits. In addition, the Internet that knows no traditional borders has redefined also the distances between people and countries. 

Estonia has been a keen adopter of the benefits of Information Technology; For us, this has enabled to make governance more efficient as well as bring citizens through the e-services closer to the government. It also has an economic implication - digitalization of services are estimated to save up to 2% of GDP.

Estonia recognizes the interconnected nature of cyberspace and cooperates actively with other countries and international organizations to achieve a free and secure cyberspace. It is our firm belief that we have to provide assistance and cooperation to technologically less-developed countries in order to enhance their capabilities - from addressing cyber security threats to employing information and communication technologies for growth, public health and education.

This year, the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Estonia, H.E. Keit Pentus-Rosimannus allocated USD 100 000 to support OAS capacity building initiatives to strengthen cyber security in OAS Member States in the framework of the Cooperation Agreement between the GS/OAS and the Estonian Information System Authority for the Development of National Cyber Security Strategies and Computer Security Incident Response Teams. These are terms that we all need to pay more attention to.  

We have collaborated with many governments of the OAS countries and are committed to continue this cooperation. Cyber security, however, is only one side of the coin – the other side being digital governance. We stand ready to share our experiences in how to embrace digital solutions to governance, how to maximize the possibilities and opportunities of using information technology in the interaction between people and their governments. We have benefitted from this greatly and hope that through our cooperation countries of the OAS will do so, too.

Thank you!


